
 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Bath Township Fire Department Responds to House Fire 

 

June 6, 2021 

 

Bath Township Fire Department responded to a report of a structure fire located at 1022 N. 

McCullough St., Lima, Ohio, in Bath Township at 4:05 A.M. on 6/6/21. 

 

Upon arrival, firefighters observed heavy smoke and fire coming from the side of the house with 

a vehicle parked close to the home which was also involved.  

 

The house is owned by Anthony Davis of Lima, Ohio who was not home at the time of the fire.  

 

The house suffered heat and smoke damage throughout. 

 

It is unknown if the property is insured. Fire department officials estimate the damage at 

5,000.00 to the contents and $20,000.00 to the structure.  

 

No fire department personnel were injured. Lima Fire Department, Perry Township Fire 

Department, and American Township Fire Department were called to the scene for mutual aid.  

 

The cause of the fire is undetermined and under investigation. Anyone with information about 

the fire is urged to call the department at 419-221-0550. 

 

Contact person: Joseph Kitchen, Fire Chief: 419-221-0550 
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